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visit to Beijing.
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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

TELEGRAM  066691    
To: the Romanian Ministry of Foreign Affairs   
From: the Romanian Embassy in Pyongyang  
Date: July 31, 1977  
Classification: Secret  
  
Referring to Cyrus Vance’s forthcoming visit to Beijing and his possible meetings with
North Korean officials, Vice Premier Heo Dam noted during a recent discussion with
Ambassador Dumitru Popa that there are currently no favorable conditions for an
American-North Korean dialogue. The DPRK government does not plan to contact
Cyrus Vance during his visit to Beijing.   
  
Referring to certain allegations according to which the PRC is interested in retaining
American troops in South Korea, Heo Dam implied that North Korean officials are not
fully aware of their Chinese counterparts’ intentions. However, in official talks, the
PRC declares to support the DPRK in terms of Korean reunification.   
  
Signed: D. Popa


